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Club News

Solivita Radio Club
2021 was a great year for the Solivita Radio Club 
and we’re looking forward to 2022. The club 
demonstrated their ability to operate off-the-grid 
by participating in both the Summer and Winter 
Field Day Events. We became affiliated with the 
American Radio Relay League (ARRL), the national 
association for amateur radio. We held multiple 
activities to enhance our radio skills and awarded our first annual K9YCG, Loren T. Mathews 
Award, created in remembrance of Loren’s contributions to the hobby of amateur radio in 
Solivita. Go to SolivitaHOA.com for more information on joining our club. 

Cork & Bottle
Another year behind us, 
and here’s hoping that 2022 

finds things getting better and allow us 
to hold many more in person events. 
A big thank you to Rosie Fogarty for a 
fun night with a vertical tasting of wines 
from Chile, Portugal, and Oregon. This 
was our last tasting of the year, and in 
December we enjoyed our annual BYOB 
holiday party at the home of Vickie 
Kellogg. Wishing everyone and very 
Happy and Healthy 2022!

Sew ‘N So Club
Sew ‘N So’s Crafter’s Marketplace
We think we saw you there. You were buying raffle tickets. Then we saw you at the baked goods table buying what looked like 
delicious food. You were also wandering through all of the vendor’s tables. There certainly were some great crafts. Did you buy 
anything? We did some holiday shopping. There were so many choices! We saw you at the raffle drawing. We were opposite you just 
waiting for our number to be drawn, but it wasn’t. So, we got our things together and left and just waiting for next November 14th 
when we might see you again!


